
Notes to Case 10042.CNS: 
 
1) In August 2010, the Board of Ethics adopted the following Memorandum as its Advisory 
Opinion in the matter. The Board’s opinion is based on the facts set out in the Memorandum.  
 
As with all Board opinions, the Board’s opinion in this case is confidential in accordance with 
the provisions of the City’s Governmental Ethics Ordinance (“the Ordinance”).  This means that 
the Board and its staff cannot discuss this opinion or the underlying request for it unless it has the 
requestor’s express waiver of this confidentiality.  
 
2) Reliance: The opinion in the following Memorandum may be relied upon by any person 
involved in the specific transaction or activity with respect to which it is rendered.  
 
3) This opinion addresses solicitation by City employees and officials on behalf of City-
sponsored charities, or in connection with City-sponsored charitable drives.  This opinion does 
not address solicitation of political contributions, which are covered by other provisions in the 
Ordinance. Since the time the Board issued this opinion, an additional section was added to the 
Ordinance, §2-156-142(h).  This provision prohibits City employees and officials and employees 
from “solicit[ing] any gift on behalf of a third party, if: (i) that official or employee knows that 
the prospective donor is seeking administrative or legislative action from the city, and (ii) the 
official or employee is in a position to directly affect the outcome of that action.” 






